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UCSD Oceanids Newcomers Committee & 
The Friends of the International Center InviteYou All to Our

July 4th Celebration
 Starting at 5 p.m. at the Martin Johnson House

at Scripps Institution of Oceanography, 8840 Biological Grade, La Jolla
Parking is FREE at UCSD Parking Lots P011 through P014

 

Picnic Supper Menu:
Chips and Dips 

Hotdogs with Buns and Condiments
Potato Salad

Vegetarian Beans, Potato Salad
Brownies and Watermelon

Wine and Lemonade

Cost: $6/adult. $3/child from 2 - 10 years old. Infants free
You MUST make reservations by Wednesday, June 27

Please go to Eventbrite:
https://july4thpicnic.eventbrite.com

Or you may pay Lynn or Georgina at Tuesday Craft Circle or Wednesday Coffee.
Please be ready with exact change and the names of all attendees.

We hope to be able to see the Fireworks at La Jolla Cove from
the Martin Johnson House! So bring a blanket or lawn chairs to sit and enjoy the show!

For more information:
email Georgina gbsham@gmail.com or Lynn lynnjahn@gmail.com
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Recording Secretary Mary Hanson........ ............858-456-1304
Treasurer Jim Bunch...........................858-453-5765
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Nominating Committee   Diana Vines (cont.)
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    Judy Vacquier, Mary Hanson, 
    Mary Cutchin, Jim Chase 
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Undergraduate Service Awards Nancy Groves ....................858-453-6486
Graduate Scholarships Liz Winant .........................858-481-7447
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   Copy Editor Judy Vacquier ....................858-361-0418
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 Sounding Board Jan Ouren ...........................858-273-1681                 
Buildings & Grounds Mary Cutchin................ ...858-.459-8074  
Campus Focus Events Carole L. Ziegler... ............619-297-0798
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OCEANIDS NEWS 
is the newsletter of Oceanids, 
a UCSD campus organization. 
Published bi-monthly except 

July, August & September. 
Letters to the Editor and 

articles of interest to UCSD are 
invited.

ALL SUBMISSIONS FOR 
CONSIDERATION MUST BE 
RECEIVED BY THE EDITOR  
NO LATER THAN THE 15th  
OF THE MONTH FOR THE  

NEXT ISSUE.
Address all submissions to:

Oceanids News 
International Center 0049

9500 Gilman Drive
La Jolla, CA 92093-0049

      
PLEASE  NOTE 

The Post Office does not 
forward OCEANIDS NEWS.  

Please notify membership 
chairs of any change of 

address. Membership and/or 
subscriptions are $35 per  year

OCEANIDS ONLINE 
  http://ccom.ucsd.edu/

~oceanids/

 E-MAIL
oceanids@ucsd.edu
Oceanids President:

kspaar@ucsd.edu 
and also email:

 renright@ucsd.edu
mwoonew@gmail.com

BOARD MEETINGS: first Thursday every month 
Oceanids new office, part of the International Faculty and 
Scholar Office, McGill Hall, Muir College
Coffee and refreshments: 9:30 am, meeting starts at 10:00 am.
 (You are welcome to attend!)

                  OCEANIDS CREW 2017-2018
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

UCSD Oceanids Board Slate 2018-2019

President:  Kim Signoret-Paar

President-Elect:      TBD

First Vice President:     Nellie High
 
Second Vice President :  Mary Cutchin
  (Membership)

Recording Secretary:    Mary Hanson

Treasurer:      Jim Bunch

Financial Secretary:     Liz Winant

Nominating Committee*    Susan Starr 
    Maxine Bloor (alternate, continuing)
    Beate Menzel
    Barbara Bank 

*Two additional Board members will be elected 
to the Nominating Committee at the June Board 
meeting

Dear Oceanids,
for personal reasons our 
president could not write 
the summer message this 
year. But she wishes all of 
you a wonderful, excit-
ing, comfortable, sunny 
but most of all relaxing summer. You will see her 
president’s message again in the October/No-
vember issue of our Oceanids News.

If you were not able to attend our Spring Lun-
cheon on Thursday, May 24 here are some pic-
tures:

A really beautiful place with great facilities, 
kitchen, stage, and patio

Plentiful food was grilled and served by the men 
from “The Taco Truck”.

And a most 
interesting 
talk about 
philantropist 
Ellen Brown-
ing Scripps, 
the founder 
of many 
worthwhile 
institutions, 
was given 
by Molly 
McClain, 
Professor of 
History at the 
University of San Diego.
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WALKING AND HIKING IN SAN DIEGO COUNTY
If you ever felt like seeing a bit more of the county other than the cities, if you enjoy walking and hik-
ing in the company of others, if you like meeting old friends and international youngsters, this is the 
interest group for you.
We are meeting on the second Saturday from October to May and car pool to the start of the trail. The 
length of the hike is between 5 and 7 miles and we are usually back by 3pm.

The Oceanids presence at these hikes has dwindled down and we need cars to trans-
port the young people to show them the beauty of our county.
Please email me for more information (renright@ucsd.edu). Thanks, Roswitha/Rosie

CINEMA SOIRÉE
 Do you enjoy movies and do you like talking about them? Come and join our 
Cinema Soirée evening. We meet once a month, always on the second Sunday 
of each month all year long and discuss a chosen movie. Every group member 
sees the movie at his/her own time. We meet at a member’s home and listen 
to an introduction by the person who has chosen the movie to be discussed. 
You will receive an email in plenty of time which tells you which movie to 
see and where the meeting is going to be held. Another member has provided 
snacks and drinks (wine, beer, water) and we generally have a good time. The 
meeting starts at 7 pm and the discussion at 7:30. We are usually done by 9 pm.
Come join us, it is very enjoyable. For more information email renright@ucsd.edu.

 
 GERMAN KAFFEEKLATSCH

 This is for Oceanids and their spouses who want to refresh their Ger-
man language skills. Our members have usually spent some time in 
Germany, as students or professionals and like to practice a bit. Our 
group is small and everyone is encouraged to speak but just listening 
is also allowed! We meet once a month on the third Tuesday at 3pm, 
have some coffee or water or juice and some cookies and tell each other 

whatever comes to mind until about 4:30. We usually meet at my house in La Jolla. If you are inter-
ested please email me at renright@ucsd.edu. Roswitha/Rosie

AVISET BIRDING GROUP 
meets on the second Monday of the month, every month except 
for the hot months of June to August.  I would like to stress that 
you don’t have to have any prior experience with birds or bird 
watching.  We love having people who are interested in seeing 
our local birds, and we will be happy to help them learn about 
the birds we see on walks & in our gardens.  We arrange for a car 
pool close to the campus, or you can drive independently.  It is a 
great way to visit out of the way places in our county; we go to 
Famosa Slough, Robb Field, San Diego Flood Control Channel, 
Old Mission Dam, San Elijo Lagoon, and many other locations. 



Oceanids	 OCEANIDS	NEWS	 	Page	�

International Center Volunteer Appreciation Lunch 
Monday, May 7, 2018 from 12:00 PM to 1:30 PM (PDT)  Atkinson Pavilion in the Faculty Club

Oceanids Award Recipients

Georgina Sham with Presi-
dent Kim Signoret-Paar

Liz Fong Wills for 
the First Annual 
“Liz Fong Wills 
International Ser-
vice Award”. She 
has been work-
ing tirelessly for 
our international 
newcomers for 
many years Roswitha Enright with 

President Kim Signoret-
Paar

 CAFÉ FRANCAIS
We are more than  twenty in the group. We are 
all Americans but have different backgrounds 
and come originally  from different countries. 
We have members from France, Germany, Swit-
zerland, Iran, Italy, Mexico, Greece and Turkey. 
What we all have in common is: we love speak-
ing  French . 
   We gather once a month, on the second 
Wednesdays at  12:00 pm  to 2:00 pm from Oc-
tober to May. The hostess offers some food and 
refreshments; sometimes we have co-hostesses. 
   We talk about everything other than politics. 
Everybody has a chance to say something for a 
couple of minutes.  Then we eat and gossip (not really) and enjoy being together. 
   If you want to be one of us, please come and join these active international  ladies. 
The photo was taken at the last meeting of the season in May at Klelia Mouzaki’s home. Fiona Levin 
was the co-host; both joined us this year. We were fourteen at this meeting and you can see our lon-
gest-time member Lucie Walther and the last but not least member Paulette Bohrer together.
  We are open for new members, and are waiting for you, your friends or family members to join us. I 
wish you all a very good summer.
Jusque Octobre.      Hülya  Saygın, Chair of Cafe Français 

See the October/November newsletter for information about more interest groups
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Interest Groups are the backbone of our Oceanids organization. They are here to meet the many varied needs of 
UCSD families, especially those new to the UCSD campus and the community.  If you don’t find an activity you would 
like to participate in, please contact Interest Group Coordinator Judy Vacquier (858) 361-0418 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net.  If five 
or more Oceanids wish to start a new group, please let her know so we can inform other members.  All we ask is that your 
members be Oceanids.  If you are not yet a member of Oceanids, please consider joining us by contacting Mary Cutchin, 
858-459-8074, marycutchin@yahoo.com or by submitting the application form in this issue.

Since the  newsletter is posted on the Oceanids website we will, for security reasons, not publish addresses (with 
occasional exceptions). Please call the contact for the necessary information. 

OCEANIDS’ INTEREST GROUPS

AVI SET BIRDERS
Contacts: Liz Winant (858) 481-7447, lizwinant@gmail.com
Our birding group meets promptly at 8am the second Monday of 
each month during the academic year.  The La Jolla group will  
meet at the corner of Dunaway Dr. and Glenwick Pl. in La Jolla. The 
North County birders will meet at a TBD location.  We will carpool 
from these locations to sites around the county.  Members will be 
called or e-mailed. 
Next outings: September 10 and October 8.

EVENING BRIDGE
Contact: Barbara Bank at (858) 484-4597 or barbara@sdna1.ucsd.edu
The couples Evening Bridge Interest Group meets at 7:00pm 
on the fourth Saturday of the month all year long at one of our 
members’ homes.   If you wish to play on a regular basis, or just 
occasionally, please contact Barbara Bank. 
Next meeting: June 23 and July 28.

   NEW MEMBERS NEEDED

CAFÉ  ESPAÑOL 
Contacts: Beate Menzel jrblmenzel@cox.net or 619 401 1557

Vicky Lindblade vlindblade@mac.com or 858 452 1739
This conversation group is designed for fluent Spanish speakers 
who wish to keep up their Spanish and learn new vocabulary.  
We meet the second Thursday of the month at 2 p.m. One hour of 
conversation and one hour of reading aloud and group discus-
sion. 
Please call or mail Vicky Lindblade vlindblade@mac.com or 
858 452 1739 about the location of the next meeting
Next meetings: September 13 and October 11.   

BOOK GROUP
Contacts:     Janet Goff (760)753-3472, Liz Winant (858) 481-7447
We meet on the second Tuesday morning of every month at 9:30 We 
meet year round on the second Tuesday at 9:30 AM for chatting and 
10 AM for review.  Everyone is welcome; we are happy to greet new 
members who like to read a variety of fiction and non-fiction and 
who value good writing and a lively discussion.  Please join us.  
Date  Title by Author / Host / Reviewer
June 12   Ninety Two in the Shade by Thomas McGuane / TBA / 
Janet Goff
July 10    Swimming Home by Deborah Levy / TBA / Sue 
Corringham
Aug 14    Losing the Nobel Prize by Brian Keating / TBA / Brian 
Keating

GERMAN KAFFEEKLATSCH
Contact: Roswitha Enright 858 459-7375 (renright@ucsd.edu)
This group is for beginners and experienced German speakers alike. 
Guaranteed no pressure. Just come on the 3rd Tuesday at 3pm and 
have a good time. Only German spoken. If you want to join, please 
ccontact Roswitha.     TIME: 3 PM TO 4:30 PM
Next meetings: June 19 and July 17.

CAFÉ  FRANÇAIS
Contact: Hulya Saygin; hulyasaygin@yahoo.com
Chères francophones , 
     Notre réunions en Avril le 11 sera chez Silvia Berchtold et en 
Mars le 9, chez Klelia Mouzaki  toujours à une heure .   Notre 
groupe est ouverte les nuevelle membres, si vous avez l’intention 
de joindre contacter  à Hulya Saygin s’il vous plaît. 
Next meeting:  April 11 and May 9.

CINEMA SOIRÉE
Contact: Roswitha Enright (858) 459-7375
The group meets at a designated home on the second Sunday of 
each month (all year long) at 7:00pm for socializing; movie
discussion starts at 7:30pm sharp.  Light refreshments will be 
served. You will be contacted by e-mail about which movie to see 
and where to meet. For more information call Roswitha. 
Next meeting: June 10 and July 8.

GRACIOUS  AGING
Contact:  Stephanie Freeman, 619-417-2969
This group meets the first Monday of 
each month at the Quaker Meeting 
House on 7380 Eads Avenue, La Jolla, 
CA 92037 1-3 pm to discuss various 
topics from the perspective of life-long 
experience. This is an international 
group, and travel and history are 
frequent topics. Friends bring snacks to share and tea is served. 
All friends over 80 are welcome.
Next meeting: June 4 and July 2..

DAY BRIDGE
Contact: Beate Menzel jrblmenzel@cox.net or 619 401 1557
We meet the first and third Tuesdays of the month all year long at 
various members’ homes.  We start at 10am and usually end at or 
before 3pm. Everyone brings her/his own lunch.  The hostess will 
provide drinks.  Call for information. 
Next meeting:  June 5+19 and July 3 +17.

GOURMET GROUP
Contact: Susan Starr  858 455 1630 or susanstarr1@gmail.com
This is a group for those who like to try cooking new things.  We meet 
several times a year, at members’ homes, and each person brings an 
assigned dish or course.  The group is currently full but if you’d like 
to be notified when there is an opening, or a new group is forming, 
please email Susan Starr at the address above.
Next meetings: Please call contact.
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WINE TASTING I
Contact: Alicia Flores Meneses at virginiacisne@yahoo.com or 353 3878
Exploring the taste sensations of a new wine or an old vintage, 
this group meets the third Friday monthly.  Members rotate as 
hosts.  This group is again open to new members.  
For questions, contact Alicia. 
Next meeting: June 15 and July 20.

MOVEABLE FEAST II
Contact:  Mary Cutchin (858) 459-8074 or marycutchin@yahoo.com
This group meets every other month for drinks at a member’s 
house. From there we carpool to the restaurant. Contact Mary 
Cutchin for information and reservations.
Hi.  Please save the date of February 25 for our Chinese New Year 
dinner at China Max.  Ross and Susan Starr are working out the 
details and we will get back to you with the particulars shortly.  
Next meeting: Call contact. 

MOVEABLE FEAST I
Contact: Liz Fong Wills (858) 454-6858; lizfongwills@yahoo.com
This dining-out group is currently at capacity but we are taking a 
wait list.  
Next meeting: contact Liz Fong Wills

WINE TASTING II
Contact:  Barbara Scholz (858) 350-6014 or bscholz@hotmail.com
We meet monthly.  Members rotate as hosts.  The cost for wine 
and food is shared among the people attending (approximately 
$10.00 per person).  
Please call chair person about next meeting

WITS II
Contact: Bev Douglas (858) 453-4938 
WITS II uses the principles of NAIC to study and evaluate com-
panies for stock purchases. We meet on the 4th Wednesday from 
3:30 to 5pm.                         
Next meeting: Please call chair.

Oceanids has an e-mail mailing list!
The purpose of the listserv or email distribution 
list is to allow our President, Board members, In-
terest Group chairs or anyone else with an impor-
tant announcement to contact our membership. 
Also, an announcement is sent when the Oceanids 
newsletter is available on our website for you to 
read online or print.
If you have questions, have an announcement for 
Oceanids, or are a new subscriber, please email the 
listserv administrators, Judy Vacquier, at jvacq@
sbcglobal.net or Mary Cutchin, at marycutchin@
yahoo.com.
Anyone who would like to make corrections to the direc-
tory and/or to our database (from which we obtain the 
addresses for ‘Oceanids news’ mailings), please e-mail 
Mary Cutchin at marycutchin@yahoo.com.

HIKING IN AND AROUND SAN DIEGO COUNTY
Contact: Roswitha Enright (858) 459-7375, renright@ucsd.edu 
We meet at 8:30am on the second Saturday of each month (Oc-
tober to May or June) at the La Jolla Village Shopping Center 
parking lot and carpool to the starting point of the hike.  Bring a 
lunch, plenty of fluids, sturdy shoes and sun protection!  Friends 
and family are invited.  Call  or email the week before the hike if 
you would like to come.
Next hike: October 13 and November 10.

PIANO AND CHAMBER SOIRÉE   
Contact: Judy Vacquier (858) 361-0418 or jvacq@sbcglobal.net
This group is for amateurs who need a motivation to practice 
and want to perform in a relaxed, fun setting among friends. We 
welcome piano, chamber instruments and voice, classical, jazz and 
popular music, solos and ensembles.  We usually meet the third 
or fourth Sunday at 3 pm. The next meeting will be Sunday, June 
24 at 3 pm at the home of Judy Vacquier. Please RSVP to Judy Vac-
quier at jvacq@sbcglobal.net or 858-361-0418. Please contact Judy 
Vacquier for information about meetings during the summer. 
Next meetings will be in August and September

SOUNDING BOARD
Contact: Jan Ouren (858)273-1681 or jouren@san.rr.com
Sounding Boards are always on the first Thursday of the month at 
noon at the Faculty Club.              See page ten for information.
Next meetings: October 4 and November 1.

WEDNESDAY COFFEE
Contact: Georgina Sham  858-459-1336, gbsham@gma.com
                Lynn Jahn  858-864-2950, lynnjahn@gmail.com           
      Marie Perroud, 858-247-6790, marieperroud@yahoo.fr

Join our social group of Oceanids, Friends of the 
International Center, Newcomers, spouses of visiting 
scholars and some of their children for crafts, games, 
and/or exercise, and coffee and refreshments every 
Wednesday, 10 a.m. – 12 noon in UC409 Dance Hall.  
You’ll make friends and learn strange and wonderful 
customs from all over the world.
Next meetings: Wednesdays

Oceanids’ volunteers at the appreciation  
   Luncheon
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The Emergency Fund
 
Several years ago we were given a very gener-
ous grant by one of our members.  The Board 
decided to use it to establish an emergency 
fund – something we had thought would be 
useful but had never quite had the funding to 
realize. 
 The Emergency Fund is administered through 
the International Students and Program Office 
(ISPO).  It is meant to assist foreign students 
when they are hit with an unexpected emer-
gency.  Most foreign students are far from 
home and on a very tight budget . They have 
difficulty coping when unexpected expenses or 
crises arise.
  ISPO  works with them to find sources of 
help and restructure their lives.  ISPO has been 
very careful with the emergency fund but on 
occasion other options were exhausted and the 
students have been desperate.  The fund has 
been used three times thus far.  For obvious 
reasons, the details are not shared with us but 
the most recent case is very sad and we are 
truly grateful that the fund could assist.
       A young woman came here as a student 
with her husband last year.  She became a 
victim of domestic violence so severe that 
police were called and she had to be hospi-
talized.  Facing a court case, her husband 
claimed they had not really been married in 
their home country.  All her efforts seemed to 
be coming to naught – she lost her part-time 
jobs and feared she would have to abandon her 
studies.  Her department, to its credit, stepped 
in and did everything it could to help her out 
and structure a program so she could finish her 
degree.  ISPO did what it could.  Still, she was 
destitute and as a last resort, ISPO appealed to 
us.  We agreed to ISPO’s plan to use the fund 
to help cover basic living expenses while she 

finished up her degree.  ISPO wrote us, writing 
that they are “extremely grateful” for the gen-
erosity of the Oceanids and enclosing a letter 
from the student herself:
 
Dear Sir/Ma’am at Oceanids,
I would like to thank you for the huge help that 
I have received from you!  This past month 
has been the most stressful month for me as I 
was dealing with a lot of issues in my own life 
along with the extreme financial crisis. ….. I 
sincerely appreciate the generosity and dili-
gency of your organization and it is because 
of that that I will be able to continue my stud-
ies… in spite of all the hardships in my life.  I 
seriously have no words to express my grati-
tude and thanks to the Oceanids Members for 
giving me the opportunity to make a life for 
myself and stand back on my feet.  Please keep 
the good work up!

...and there was a big thank-you from the 
director and several associates of the UC 
San Diego Student-Run Free Clinic Proj-
ect:

Dear Oceanids,
 Thank you so much for your support 
over these many years. Words can not ex-
press our gratitude. Thank you for your sup-
port in these challenging times. We are grate-
ful.
     Ellen Beck

Dear Oceanids,
 Thank you for your support. As a vol-
unteer, I was able to learn more about the San 
Diegan population. I was able to see a unique 
perspective that incorporates a multi-faceted 
approach toward healing patients. This would 
not have been possible without you.
 Sincerely,   (signature)
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OCEANIDS IS OPEN TO ALL WHO ARE INTERESTED IN UCSD
Print your name as you would like it to appear in the OCEANIDS DIRECTORY.  Check here if you don’t want to be listed: _____

Name: __________________________________________________________Spouse’s Name:__________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: _______________________________________   Type of Membership: ____________________

Home Phone: _________________________________________   Work Phone: ___________________________ 
   
Cell #: ______________________________________________       Email: _______________________________ 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP: $35;  SUSTAINING: $250 &  LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  $500 
All gifts, memorials and dues are tax deductible when made payable to “UC San Diego Foundation”.  
Please write the purpose on the “Memo” line.	 							
	 Send check(s) & completed form to: 
   OCEANIDS, INTERNATIONAL CENTER  0049, 9500 GILMAN DR., LA JOLLA, CA 92093-0049

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE
 
Oceanids welcomes the following new members:
 
Helen Hodges C:  619-666-2578  
 Email:  hodges.helen7@gmail.com
Esther Janowsky H:  858-412-3729  
 Email:  ejanowsk@gmail.com
Liz Johnson H:  858-412-3068; C:  503-504-8564    
 Email:  lizlenj@gmail.com
Bonnie McKean  H:  858-246-6683; C:  510-821-2079   
 Email:  mckeanbj@aol.com

Oceanids Sustaining Member Zella Brown was 
given an award as the longest serving volunteer 
for the English-in-Action (EIA) Conversation Pro-
gram.  40 years? 

Oceanid Ruth Stern lost her husband Mort Levy on May 7. 
Mort and Ruth had been members of our couples’ Bridge Group and we 
will miss him.
Ruth served as Oceanids President from 2011 to 2013 and helps currently 
on the Oceanids Board as Corresponding Secretary
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SOUNDING BOARD  
Sounding Board is a series of lectures during the academic year by UC San Diego Oceanids and the UC 
San Diego Faculty Club at noon on the first Thursday of the month.  Oceanids, faculty and friends meet 
at the UCSD Faculty Club in a specially designated room to eat lunch and listen to fascinating speakers.  
Lunch is $16.50 for guests and $13 for Faculty Club members; purchase is required.  Coffee and iced tea 
are provided in the meeting room. A parking permit can be obtained at the front desk for $4 and because 
parking is limited—carpooling is recommended.  You do not need to RSVP.  You can be sure of a lively 
discussion!  Contact Jan Ouren, jouren@san.rr.com for more information.

NEXT  SOUNDING  BOARD:    OCTOBER   4

        FOND FAREWELLS

We at the Oceanids’ Kitchen Exchange are a virtual welcoming committee for grad-students, post-docs, or 
visiting faculty who stay at UCSD for a short time.  They come to us after first arriving, to take advantage of 
our store-room of kitchen utensils, vacuum cleaners, microwaves, and baby equipment like bassinettes and 
high-chairs.  After Liz Wills gives them a spirited welcome chat that explains all the activities they can partake 
in (they love her description of the Wine-Tasting group) we hand them a couple of big boxes and they happily 
fill them with what they need for a temporary stay.  It’s a time to get acquainted with some very interesting and 
lovable people. 
     Later, alas, when their stay is over, they return our loaned-out items and it is time to say good-bye.  Maryruth 
Cox asks them to write a bit in her guest book about their stay in the US.  Here are a few of their comments: 

      “Terrific and impressive idea.  Thanks for the warm welcome.”   Astrid from Belgium
       “Thank you so much for offering this service.  I’ve enjoyed my electric cooker and my tea every day.”  
Niehe from the Netherlands
       “This is something we (in France) should do to save our money AND to save the environment and the earth.  
Besides, the ladies (and gentleman)* are really nice and kind.”  Marianne
       “Thank you so much!  This exchange store really helped us with the new start.  It’s always nice to be wel-
comed by kind people.”  Roy and Ayala from Israel.
       “Thank you so much for making our move in and out very smooth.  We will spread the “voice” about you.”  
Guido, Fiona, Livia, and Daniel from Italy. 
       “I feel admiration for the job you do.  It is in the best American tradition of volunteering”....Joaquin Arango 
from Spain”

Oceanids are proud to offer this practical and appreciated service.  
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17 18 20 22 

26

Wine Tasting I

JUNE 2018

21

28

  7   

11

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

   10

19 23

27

12
Evening 
Bridge

KitX 
Wed. Coffee

25

14

9

BOARD 
MEETING

29 30

6            

KitX 
Wed. Coffee

5      

FOR JULY, AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER PLEASE SEE THE 
CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: http://ccom.ucsd.edu/

~oceanids/

24
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UCSD Oceanids
International Center
9500 Gilman Drive 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED
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WELCOME NEWCOMERS!

UCSD Oceanids
International Center
9500 Gilman Drive 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

OCEANIDS IS AN OFFICIAL SUPPORT GROUP OF THE 
UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SAN DIEGO, PROMOT-
ING FRIENDSHIP AND SHARED INTERESTS,  OPEN TO 
ALL  WHO ARE INTERESTED IN THE SUCCESS AND 
WELFARE OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA.


